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Springfield Cornerstone 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

7:00 pm choir 

practice 

 

2 3  

4 5 6 7 

6:30 pm 

TOPS 

8 

Bulletin 

deadline in 

AM 

7 pm choir 

practice 

9  office 

closed 

10 

11 

Choir begins sing-

ing 

12 

6:00 pm Ste-

phen Minis-

try 

13 

7 pm Com-

mission 

mtgs 

7:40 Exec. 

Comm Mtg.  

14 Pastor on 

vacation 

10:00 am Bi-

ble Study 

6:30 pm 

TOPS 

15 Pastor on 

vacation 

7:00 pm choir 

practice 

16 17 

Camp Inspi-

ration Hills 

Chicken BBQ 

& Fall Festi-

val, 9 am-4 

pm 

18 Pastor on vaca-

tion 

Prayer Partners 

6 pm Ice Cream 

Social 

19  Pastor on 

vacation 

20 Pastor 

on vacation 

Newsletter 

deadline 

21  Peace Day 

10:00 am Bi-

ble Study 

6:30 pm 

TOPS 

22 

6:00 pm Dea-

con Meeting 

7:00 pm choir 

practice 

23 24 

25 

Mum Sunday 

26 

6:00 pm Ste-

phen Minis-

try 

27 

 

28  Pastor on 

vacation 

10:00 am Bi-

ble Study 

6:30 pm 

TOPS 

29  Pastor on 

vacation 

7:00 pm choir 

practice 

30  

EVERY SUNDAY 
9:30 am – Sunday School  

10:30 am – Worship  

september 2016 
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Ladies Study Group    

The ladies study group will begin meeting for 

Bible Study on Wednesday, September 14th.  

The group will be meet-

ing  Wednesday’s from 

10 am till 11:30 am at 

Bev Sheet’s home.  All 

women are welcome. 

Vital Ministries    These small groups, 

meeting in member’s homes, are studying the 

bible & also involved in storytelling, holy lis-

tening, prayer, & spiritual mission. See Jean 

Nesbitt, or Becky Burtoft.  

Commission Meetings will be Tuesday, 

September 13th at 7 pm 

Executive Committee Meeting 

Tuesday, September 13th at 7:40 pm 

Sunday school Class      The Sunday 

school Class next to the kitchen will be starting 

a new study on prayer.  Anyone is welcome to 

join in this study. 

CROP WALK    This year’s CROP WALK will be 

Sunday October 9th.  IF you want to walk on that Sunday, 

see Pat Mills either September 4th or September 11th to 

obtain a form to start getting pledges for the walk.   

Acme Receipts Program    Acme receipts saving 

has started, so turn those in, in the Acme box in the back 

of the Sanctuary,  This money will be spent for altar flow-

ers once a month for our shut-ins. 

Upper Room Devotional 

Are you looking for a daily devotional? Every other 

month, a new copy of the Upper Room publication is 

available to you—free!  Copies for September-October 

are beside the main entrance and there are large print cop-

ies, too.  Please help yourself! 

DISASTER MINISTRIES   Detroit needs our help 

Sept 4-11.    If interested in going let Brenda Hostetler 

(hjbreanda@aol.com) know.  The next Disaster trip will 

be the week of  October 23-29, 2016.    

This is close enough that you could go up for the whole 

week or just a day or two.  Work is in basements, dry 

wall, and painting.  See Jean Nesbitt for questions.  

CHOIR PRACTICE BEGINNING 

Choir Practice began Thursday, September 

1st with the choir singing beginning on 

Sunday, September 11th.  Contact Bonnie 

Young if interested in joining the choir.  

ICE CREAM SOCIAL   Make plans to 

come to the Ice Cream Social which will be 

held Sunday, September 18th at 

6 pm here at the church.  The 

Deacons are sponsoring this 

special evening. Come sit 

awhile and talk with your dea-

cons!   

Family Night begins October 12th 

Family Night this year offers opportunity to gather on 

Wednesday for a meal together 

beginning October 12th serving 

from 5:30 to 6:30 pm.  This is a 

wonderful time of fellowship as 

we share in a meal together – and 

there are many ways to partici-

pate.     

Pastor Alan will be on vacation 

September 14, 15, 18, 19, 20, 

28, and 29. Please contact a 

deacon on call for any needs 

you might have on these days.  

mailto:hjbreanda@aol.com
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Back to School Blast 
Thank you for your prayers and contri-

butions  to this year's Back to School 

Blast! 

 Some gave money, some gave supplies, some did 

the planning, some helped with or attended the Pan-

cake Breakfast in June and over 40 people helped 

that day and the Friday before packing bags, sorting 

prizes, setting  up canopies, tables, a tractor and 

games, grilling hotdogs, making sno-cones and pop-

corn, passing out supplies, registering folks, paint-

ing faces and putting on "tattoos", supervising the 

games, getting dunked, organizing, purchasing, cut-

ting hair, putting things away, carrying tables and 

chairs, filling the dunk tank and welcoming our 

community.  It was a fun day of service and fellow-

ship.  

171 bags were given away and approximately 

$1600.00 was spent.  We have some bags leftover, 

so if you know of someone in need, let Kim Morck-

el know and we can get a bag to you.  We also have 

some money and supplies to start us out for next 

year.  Thank you! 

Thank you for all the melodies!  The Music and 

Worship Commission wishes to thank everyone 

who provided special music during the summer.  

Your ministry was very much appreciated! 

To My Church Family,   Thank you for all the 

cards and prayers during Norm’s illness and upon 

his death.  I truly appreciate your kindness and sym-

pathy.  Love, Pat Beach 

Dear Sisters and Brothers,    Greetings to you in 

the name of Jesus.  Thank you once again for your 

sacrificial gifts and offerings.  Please know that 

those receiving these gifts are praying for you and 

thanking God for you!  This past year we have giv-

en over $200,000 in grants to partners in many 

countries such as Burundi, Rwanda, Haiti, Hondu-

ras, Spain, N. Korea, Palestine and the Democratic 

Republic of Congo. Plans are currently in the works 

to partner once again with our sisters and brothers in 

Nigeria as they are returning home after being dis-

placed by the Boko Haram insurgency in that country.  

Here in the US we are supporting exciting work in 

New Orleans, LA,  Lybrook, NM, Circle, Alaska, 

Boise, Idaho, Champaign, IL, Salisbury, MD and Har-

risburg PA.  Blessings in Christ,    Jeff Boshart,  

Global Food Initiative Manager 

Thank You from Manchester University:  “We are 

so grateful for your financial support this past aca-

demic year, and would like to say, “Thank you”. Your 

gifts, along with those of many other Manchester 

alumni and  friends, make a difference in our lives 

every day!”  Thank you for helping us become our 

best selves. 

 

Milton and Phyllis Kurtz thanks everyone for your 

prayers, cards and thoughts of them while Milton was 

in the hospital.  

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦǊƻƳ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ²ƻǊƭŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  

With your donation to CWS Tools, 

families are empowered and com-

munities are strengthened.  Your 

support helps to equip people with 

not only solutions, but resilience. You are providing 

CWS with the ability to help people around the world 

to build viable communities using tools for refugees, 

gain resources and develop skills necessary to sustain 

themselves and their families such as gardening tools, 

and access clean and safe water by constructing dams.  

Please accept this CWS certificate (on bulletin board) 

honoring your vital partnership with CWS in building 

a world where there is enough for all.  Sincerely, Rev. 

John L. McCullough, President and CEO, CWS 
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Memo from Pastor Alan 

With summer behind us, un-

officially we will be moving 

into a month of  transition.  

School is back in session.  

Days are getting shorter.  

Yes, the temperature is final-

ly cooling down. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Terri 

Tucker and the Christian Education Commission for 

our VBS this past summer.  To the BTSB committee, 

it was a joy to be part of that special Sunday for my 

very first time! To that committee and the church, a 

very big thank you, also, is due. 

We were certainly blessed this summer with some 

fantastic special music as our choir was enjoying a 

well-deserved break. 

So, as we begin to transition into fall, it is my prayer 

that we will enjoy the autumn as we see God’s handi-

work with the fall colors around us.   

Your pastor,  Alan 

 

District Listening Sessions  

Saturday, October 8 th  from 9 - 11 am  

Join in on conversations where members can share 

together and work through a series of questions to 

then send information back to the District Board 

about the transition period we are going through in 

the search for a new District Executive. There are a 

number of sessions, one of which will be here at 

Springfield on Saturday, October 8th from 9-11 

am. 

 

 

 

 

CELEBRATING 50 YEARS!  
Saturday, September 17, 2016  

9 am – 4 pm  

Annual Fall Festival & Chicken Barbecue  

At Inspiration Hills Camp  

 

Some of the excitement and activities 

on this day!  

9 am Annual 5k run  

9:30 am Pancake Breakfast  

10 am Fishing Derby  

11-4 Craft Fair  

11-1 Silent Auction  

12-3 Chicken BBQ 

1:30 pm Benefit Auction  

 

(Special Homecoming dinner Friday night, 

September 16 th  with overnight lodging ñ

RSVP by Sept 1st .) 

 

All proceeds will benefit the many ministries of 

Inspiration Hills Camp!  
 

Inspiration Hills Camp is asking churches for help 
with the Fall Festival!  Suggestions on how individu-
als and our congregation can help:  

§ 4 pies (or desserts) to round out the noon meal 

§ Themed gift baskets, homemade crafts, quilts or 
saleable items for the benefit auctions 

§ Volunteers to help -- activities, games, set-up 
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International Day of Peace 

The International Day 

of Peace, is observed 

annually on September 

21. It is dedicated to 

world peace, and spe-

cifically the absence of 

war and violence. The day was first cele-

brated in 1982, and is kept by many na-

tions, political groups, military groups, 

and peoples. In 2013, for the first time, 

the Day was dedicated by the Secretary-

General of the United Nations to peace 

education, the key preventive means to 

reduce war sustainably. To inaugurate 

the day, the United Nations Peace Bell is 

rung at UN Headquarters. The bell is 

cast from coins donated by children from 

all continents except Africa & was a gift 

from the United Nations Association of 

Japan, as "a reminder of the human cost 

of war"; the inscription on its side reads, 

"Long live absolute world peace". 

River Valley Paper Company Fun Facts 

Did you Know? 

There are 400 paper mills in the United 

States, 80% of these use some form of 

recycled fibers! 

Fall Mum Order 
It is time to order the beautiful Chry-

santhemums to decorate our sanctuary 

on Mum Sunday, September 25th.  You 

may take your mum home after worship 

that day. They are 8” pots.  

Deadline for orders:  Sunday, 

September 11 

Cost:  $5.00  each 

Turn in your order and payment to Becky 

Kline.       

Thanks for printing neatly! 

Your Name 
  

 

In Memory of 

1. 

2. 

  

3. 

  

In Honor of 

1. 

  

2. 

  

3. 

  

Total # of mums 

Ordered 

___________ 

  

 Amount 

 

 $______ 

 

Cash or check is 

enclosed  

_______ 

  

Ignite 2016 

Northern Ohio Senior High Event 

October 1st from 1 pm till 9:30 pm 

Smithville High School Caffetorium 

$10 (includes meal, T-Shirt, & Concert) 

Ignite Team:  Pastor Brad Kelley (E. Chip-

pewa) & Pastor Mike Hileman (Faith Chap-

el) 

Contact: E. Chippewa @ 330-669-3262 

Live Concert: “Safekept” 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_peace
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/War
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Violence
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Secretary-General_of_the_United_Nations
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Secretary-General_of_the_United_Nations
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Peace_education
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Peace_education
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Japanese_Peace_Bell
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Headquarters
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Nations_Association
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Japan
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Prayer Partner Gathering 

Daily prayer is such a gift 

and comfort to Chris-

tians.  Please join us right 

after worship on Sunday, 

September 18th to find 

out who your Prayer Part-

ner has been for these 

past six months, and/or to 

join in as a Prayer Partner 

for the next six months.  

This gathering will be 

right after church and on-

ly take about 10 minutes.   

Now is the perfect time to begin this beautiful ministry 

or to re-join our Prayer Partner gathering.  There is no 

better gift to give one another than prayer. It is worth 

more than any treasure one could find.   

The sign-up sheet is below.  You may either drop it in 

the offering plate, put it in the Music & Worship mail-

box in the back of the sanctuary, or mail the form to the 

church.   

I wish to be prayed for daily, and I promise to pray dai-

ly for my Prayer Partner. 

 

Name 

___________________________________________ 

 

Address 

___________________________________________ 

 

Birthday 

___________________________________________ 

 

Anniversary 

__________________________________________ 

 

I would especially like prayer for  

__________________________________________ 

 

 

August Executive Committee  

Summary 

Pastor:  In 2018 we will be celebrating 150 yr. 

and need to plan a celebration. Possibility of 

doing a new photo directory. Pastor will be 

giving altar calls and needs deacons to assist in 

the back or in the front with prayer. Desires 

having a prayer room in back of the sanctuary 

and need for a team to make plans for this. Pro-

vided upcoming vacation dates.  

Christian Education:  Teachers needed for 

this upcoming year.  

Finance:  Discussed commission information 

needed for proposed budget 

Fellowship and Recreation: plans for church 

picnic, Hayride to be Oct. 8, District Meeting, 

Oct 8th.  

Music and Worship:  Pulpit needs filled Sep-

tember 18 and October 16.  Hanging of the 

Greens will be November 20. Prayer Partners 

on September 18, Mum Sunday, September 25. 

Need prayers for organist/pianist backup. 

Praise team: Olivia Evans, Mike Conner, Joel 

Sheets & Nikki Conner. Alex Conner is techni-

cian. Discussion about sound equipment.  

Trustees: Need for personnel file for employ-

ees 

Witness:  Summary of BTSB, to be included 

in the September newsletter 

Deacons: No report. Next meeting to be Au-

gust 18 at 6:30 pm 

Old Business: Will look at changes with pas-

tor’s job description at next meeting  Emergen-

cy Fund Policy to be retyped with revised 

changes from old one dated 1993.   

New Business:  reevaluated AV needs for 

sanctuary and the need  to obtain bids. 

150 Year Celebration: committee needs to be 

formed with those desiring to serve. Mentioned 

that the Junior Youth have already made a list 

of ideas for this.  
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aŀǊƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎΥ   
Commission and Executive 

Committee Mtg. Tuesday, Sep-

tember 13th, 7 pm 

Prayer Partners, Sunday, September 18th, noon 

Ice Cream Social, September 18th at 6 pm 

International Peace Day, September 21st 

Mum Sunday, Sunday, September 25th 

Ignite 2016, Sr. Hi Youth, Smithville HS, Oct. 1 

Communion & Love Fest, Sun. Oct. 2nd, 7 pm 

District Listening Session, Springfield, October 

8, 9-11 am 

Hayride, Sat., October 8th, 5:30 pm, Hawk Farm 

CROP WALK, Sunday, October 9th  

Commissions and Board Mtg. October 11th 

Family Night begins, Wednesday, October 12th, 

5:30 pm 

Deacon Calling, Sunday, October 23rd 

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ, Wednesday, Oct. 26, 7 pm 

CŀƳƛƭȅ bƛƎƘǘ begins, Wednesday, October 12th, 

5:30 pm 

5ŜŀŎƻƴ /ŀƭƭƛƴƎ, Sunday, October 23rd 

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΣ Wednesday, Oct. 26, 7 pm 

We would like to update our current 

prayer list. Please let the office or pas-

tor know of any persons who need to be 

put on or taken off the prayer list. 

Thank you.   

REMEMBERING OUR SHUT-INS 

Please keep the following 

church members in your 

prayers. Remember to send 

them cards, take them a 

meal, offer to drive them to 

appointments and let them 

know you care about them.  

Tony Adams – Cardinal Village 

Virginia Brookwalter  — Kentridge, #B-9 

Evanola Davis  — home 

Mildred Ebie  — Brimfield Altercare, #115 

Betty Feller  —  home 

Marie Fulks  — home 

Immogene Gordon  — Briarwood, #806 

Sondra Grund  —  Briarwood,  #909 

Charles Hartley (cards only) — home 

Marybelle Hawk — home 

Eileen Jenkins  — Green Village, #301 

Alice Kenngott  — home 

Ann Mishler  — Stow-Glenn, #555  

 

CONGRATULATIONS SETH!!!! 

Seth Frient had a good time at the Summit County Fair 

this summer being Grand Champion for Market 

Birds and 1st Place in the Senior Showmanship on July 

26th. 

Sisters Fall 

Retreat    

The fall retreat 

for women in 

the Northern 

Ohio district will be Saturday, October 15th at 

the New Philadelphia First CoB. Guest 

Speaker will be Lisa Troyer, founder of Cir-

cle of Friends, Author and Musician.  

National Day of Remembrance  

for Aborted Children     

You are welcome to join others to honor the unborn in 

an interfaith memorial service at 1 pm, September 10th 

at Holy Cross Cemetery, 100 E. Waterloo Rd., Akron. 

Service will take place at the Memorial to the Unborn. 

See flyer on bulletin board.  
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Springfield Church of  the Brethren 
3500 Albrecht Avenue, Akron, OH 44312 (330) 628-3058 

 Church email:  Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

                            Church web address: Springfield-cob.com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Alan Brumbaugh  

Phone: 234-334-1314 (home) 

  814-761-0986 (cell) 

Email: aebsab81@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary: Beckie Ebie  

Church Office: 330/628-3058 

email: Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

 

Church Custodian: Carrie Dasco 

 

Sunday Hours  

of Worship: 

Sunday School, 9:30 am        

Worship, 10:30 am 

We Invite You 

¶ to join with us in the fellowship of a Christian 

family. 

¶ to join us in our journey to a deeper faith in our 

Lord Jesus 

¶ to strive with us to "Live for the Glory of God 

and our neighbor's good." 

mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net
file:///C:/Users/Church%20Secretary/Desktop/Newsletters/Newsletter_past%20years/Website/aqua/aqua/index1.html
mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net

